
From: Taylor, Richele
To: Adams, Marcia <Marcia.Adams@admin.sc.gov>

Date: 9/19/2016 11:26:20 AM
Subject: IT shared services

Marcia,
 
Just checking in on the meeting this week – do you want me to pass to Director Farr? She is a very measured person 
and calm. I can give her some general encouragement to be a cheerleader for the consolidation and pass on some 
articles to her if you would like.  Wanted to ensure I closed this loop.
 
Richele K. Taylor
Chief Legal Counsel
Office of the Governor
O:  803-734-8465
C:  803-231-9763
It’s a great day in South Carolina
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